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Suffolk Resident with a Nassau Business or Security Endorsement  

Renewal Instructions 

Due to policy change, all Nassau and Suffolk County Police District licenses with business and 

security endorsements will now be issued by the licensing agency which covers the licensee’s 

residence, regardless of the county in which the business or security company is located.   

As a result, your current license will be renewed in Nassau County, and your paperwork will be 

immediately transferred to Suffolk County. 

After transfer, you will be required to adhere to all licensing restrictions of The Suffolk County 

Pistol License Section.  After two weeks, but before one month, you will be required to contact 

the Suffolk County Pistol License Section.  You will be guided as to when your process will be 

completed. Once you receive your new license, you will be required to surrender your Nassau 

County issued pistol license in exchange for your new license. 

Other than listed above, the renewal process for your current license remains unchanged, and can 

be found in the Pistol License Section Handbook, or online at www.pdcn.org. Click on ‘About’ 

and click on Forms. 

Any new applicant inquiry will be directed to their resident County Licensing Agency regardless 

if their business is in either Nassau or Suffolk County.  

If you have any questions, please call one of the below numbers: 

Nassau County Pistol License Section    516-573-7559 

Suffolk County Pistol Licensing Bureau    631-852-6311 

Marc Timpano 

Lieutenant 

Commanding Officer 

Pistol License Section 

516-573-7559

http://www.pdcn.org/

